The Regular
              April 10,					                    				17		
Council met in Regular session with all members present except.
Guest Present:  

EMS Coordinator Con Shuherk was present. Shuherk has informed council that there were 15 runs for the month of March. Shuherk stated the Power cot has been installed and that there were some problems with the cot but Stryker sent an engineer and tech down and fixed the problem. Antwerp has been still helping with runs and Adrian and Zac Mansfield have 3 weeks left in their EMS class.

 Chief Anderson was present he informed council that all of the radios need to go digital and that the dept has only 5 or 6 capable for that at this time. Chief Anderson is looking into quotes at this time for the radios and may use the windmill money for these radios. The Transmission on engine 56 is leaking and will cost $937.00 for repairs.

Police Dept. Chief Miller stated he has tagged 2 junk cars for removal. Nixle reports were sent out by  Chief Miller for mowing the grass into streets, property cleanup and golf cart operations.

Street:  Jarrod has been putting the benches together and the playground equipment is starting to arrive.

Zoning: Inspector Sinn was not present.

Old Business:

The mower which was leased has been delivered. Mosquito spraying dates have been confirmed. The Timber Road Park grant check for $5,000.00 has been received. The Village has received a letter stating they did not receive the Capital Safety Grant.

NEW BUSINESS:
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Matt Miller, the village solicitor was present and presented a draft Ordinance, Prohibiting growing and selling of medical marijuana in the Village of Payne. After reading and discussing the issue, Schoenauer made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2017-4. Etzler seconded and the votes on the first reading of the ordinance resulted. Scheiner, yea; Miller, yea; Childs, yea; Etzler, yea; Crowley, yea; and Schoenauer, yea. First reading for Ordinance 2017-4 passed unanimously.

A hearing for annexing Van Crest will be held by the county commissioners on April 24th at 10:00 a.m.

The village has received new health insurance premiums for the year. The cost for the premium has increased by $62.00. Etzler moved to keep the same plan with the increase. Schoenauer seconded and the vote resulted all yeas. 

The village has submitted a grant package for CDBG with MVPO. The village share of the grant is $12,700.00. This grant will depend on the results of the income survey.

Mayor Wobler asked council to remove Chief Anderson from probation as Fire Chief. Crowley made a motion to remove Chief Anderson from probation. Childs seconded and the vote resulted all yeas.

 Mayor Wobler would like to purchase more fish for the park pond.

Mayor Wobler would also like to submit a Nature Works grant due May 1st for the Park. The possibility of constructing a restroom or adding restrooms in the pavilion were discussed.

Crowley moved to pay the bills, Scheiner seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Childs moved to adjourn Etzler seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:13.

























